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Two Drug Slayings in Mexico Rock U.S. Consulate 

LA UNION, Mexico — Gunmen believed to be linked to drug traffickers shot a pregnant 
American consulate worker and her husband to death in the violence-racked border town of 
Ciudad Juarez over the weekend, leaving their baby wailing in the back seat of their car, the 
authorities said Sunday. The gunmen also killed the husband of another consular employee and 
wounded his two young children. 

The shootings took place minutes apart and appeared to be the first deadly attacks on American 
officials and their families by Mexico's powerful drug organizations, provoking an angry 
reaction from the White House. They came during a particularly bloody weekend when nearly 50 
people were killed nationwide in drug-gang violence, including attacks in Acapulco as American 
college students began arriving for spring break. 

The killings followed threats against American diplomats along the Mexican border and 
complaints from consulate workers that drug-related violence was growing untenable, American 
officials said. Even before the shootings, the State Department had quietly made the decision to 
allow consulate workers to evacuate their families across the border to the United States. 

In Washington, President Obama denounced the "brutal murders" and vowed to "work 
tirelessly" with Mexican law enforcement officials to prosecute the killers. Secretary of State 
Hillary Rodham Clinton said the killings underscored the need to work with the Mexican 
government "to cripple the influence of trafficking organizations at work in Mexico." 

In a sign of the potential international reverberations of these killings, President Felipe Calderon 
of Mexico similarly expressed his indignation and condolences and said he would press forward 
with "all available resources" to control the lawlessness in Ciudad Juarez and the rest of the 
country. 

The F.B.I.  was sending agents to Ciudad Juarez on Sunday to assist with the investigation and 
American diplomats were en route to meet with their Mexican counterparts, said Roberta S. 
Jacobson, the American deputy assistant secretary of state who handles Mexico. 

"We take very seriously when our employees are harmed, whether the intention was to harm 
U.S. employees or not," she said in a telephone interview. "The question of whether this 
represents some ratcheting up of the drug war will depend on the reason behind the killings." 

The coordinated nature of the attacks, the automatic weapons used and the location in a city 
where drug cartels control virtually all illicit activity point toward traffickers as the suspects, said 
Mexican and American officials, declining to be identified. Officials with the state of Chihuahua 
issued a statement Sunday night saying that initial evidence, corroborated by intelligence from 
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